FALLING CREEK COUNTRY CLUB 2359 Falling Creek Road Kinston, NC 28504 252-522-1828

SUMMER NEWS 2022

Email addresses

If you do not get emails from us, please get us your address. It would be nice to have a phone number as well in case of emergencies. There is a sign up sheet in the Pro Shop. In the future, we may be sending statements and newsletters by email.

- Cafe Open Everyday
 - The cafe is open from 11:00-3:00. Janice Brown is the manager and her new assistant is Morgan Gaskill. The food is great. Come and bring a friend for lunch. Our menu prices are the same as last year except for our Grab and Go sandwiches. Sandwiches have been \$3.25 since we started having them a couple of years ago. We are increasing them to \$3.50. The chicken salad is the most popular item on the menu. We sell 20 ounce cups for \$12 and 32 ounce cups for \$22. Please order chicken salad in bulk ahead of time. Thanks for your patronage.
- Dues Increase
 - To increase the dues was a difficult decision to make. We are all going through this hard time in our country and it is putting a strain on everyone. Falling Creek's bills are going up monthly just like yours. The increase is \$10 a month and would be effective July 9th. If you pay yearly, your increase will be effective when you pay the next time. We are investing your dues back into this golf course. All you have to do is look around to see it and our staff is second to none. Thanks for your support and understanding.
- . Two To A Cart
 - During the height of the pandemic, we rode one to a cart for one year. We nearly rode the wheels off the old carts we had at the time. These new carts use non-ethanol gasoline. The problem we are having is some golfers continue to choose to ride one to a cart. The reason is not Covid. Play is faster when everyone has their own cart. We know threesomes and fivesomes will have an extra cart. We cannot afford for golfers to ride one to a cart when gas is as high as it is. If for some reason you cannot ride with someone, just pay an extra \$5. We would like to think that everyone would be cooperative and ride two to a cart and help us save gas. We will be monitoring this situation. If we see an abuse of this policy, we will come to you on the course. Thanks for your cooperation in advance.
- Sandra Morgan Memorial Dedication
 - Two years ago, we built a patio with a firepit behind the clubhouse. It was nice but the afternoon sun kept anyone from using it. Sandra Morgan's family wanted to do something here in her memory. I told John I had plans to build a pergola over the firepit. That was all he wanted he know. He gave the money to have the pergola built. It turned out beautifully. It has lights and a Sunshade on the top to keep out rain and it makes the temperature 40 degrees cooler underneath it. Come and have lunch there. On Friday, July 29th(which was Sandra's birthday), we invite you to attend the dedication of The Sandra Morgan Pergola. It will be at 8:45AM and a light breakfast will be served afterwards. She touched many lives in 30 years. Come and join us.

Randall Williams Memorial and Tournament

Family, friends and golfing buddies have contributed \$7000 to Randall's memorial at the first tee. This tee is the most important one. We want it to make an impression on you and others who play here. Wil's staff has worked hard to make it the BEST! Falling Creek paid to get the trees down. We paid for the sod and will pay for the fence which will be put up soon. Randall's \$7000 has paid for the bench(\$1400), landscaping(\$540), concrete(\$3500) and the plaque(\$945) and rock(\$672) on which the plaque will be mounted. All of these things come to \$7057.

Presentation of the first tee memorial will be at the Randall Williams Memorial Tournament on Friday night-Saturday, August 26-27. We have businesses and individuals who want to contribute by being sponsors. Any money raised during his tournament will be used to begin to remove the cart paths. We will begin with the worst ones first.

Randall would not like all the fuss we are making about his memorial but he would be proud of how the first tee looks. And he would love to know that money raised in his memory is going to improve the place he loved and enjoyed so much.

Thursday Night Out/Prime Rib Dinner

We are having our first prime rib dinner since the pandemic. We are doing it on Thursday night at 6:00 on July 13th. We will accept the first 75 guests. It is by reservation only. We have tables for 8. Please get your group together and call the pro shop. We will have a mega salad bar, prime rib, baked potato or sweet potato, one side, a roll and tea then dessert. We will not have any take-out trays for leftovers. It will be \$27 per person.

CALENDAR FOR SUMMER

Thurs., June 23-Earl Beilby Group @ 9:00
Course open at 2:00
Mon. and Tuesday, June 27-28
Aerifying
Course open on Wednesday
Thurs., June 30 Frink Alumni 9:00-12:00
Course open

Mon., July 4th Superball @ 1:00/Hot dog Buffet @ 11:00
Thursday, July 13 @ 6:00
Prime Rib Dinner/By reservation only
Sat., July 23/Texas Scramble MGA Event/Lunch Included
Thursday, July 28 @ 6:00
Nine and Dine
Tues., August 2-Kinston Gives Back Benefit Tournament @ (:00
Course Open @ 1:00
Thurs., August 4-Southeast Seniors @ 9:00
Course Openn @ 1:00
Sat. and Sun. August 13-14 Club Championship
Course open
Tues., August 23/Southeast Seniors @ 9:00
Course open at 1:00

Friday night and Saturday, August 26-27 Randall Williams Memorial Tournament Tues., August 30/Bear Creek BCMBA Tournament 9:00

Course open @ 1:00

Mon., Sept. 5/Labor Day Superball @ 1:00/Hot Dog Buffet @11:00
Tues., Sept.6/ Piggly Wiggly Pro Am
Course closed
Thurs., Sept. 8/Pig Day
Course open @ 2:00